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June 21, 2012

The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits a supplemental appropriation ordinance that would enable King County to provide replacement heating and ventilating equipment and control systems in the King County Correctional Facility (KCCF).  In recent years, significant savings in energy and cost have been achieved through an Energy Services Contract (ESCO) project involving installation of a new boiler system in the KCCF.  Resulting savings have totaled $907,000 per year.  The work proposed in the enclosed legislative package further enhances and refines energy efficiency in the building by replacing the internal building systems connected to the boilers, which will result in additional operational savings and a greater reduction in King County’s carbon footprint.

The existing heating, ventilation and air conditioning (HVAC) system, which connects to the new boiler system, was installed when the building was constructed in 1986.  A pre-design study completed earlier this year found the remaining elements of the existing system have significantly exceeded their expected service life and are in serious need of replacement.  It also found the opportunity for energy savings related to this upgrade. The requested appropriation would fund replacement of the old HVAC system in the building, which would complete the comprehensive HVAC upgrade that was initiated with the boiler and chiller plant were replaced as part of the ESCO work finished in 2010. The proposed activity would renew the portions of the HVAC system that control its operation and distribute the heating and cooling throughout the facility, further improving the energy efficiency of those systems. 

The proposed legislation would incorporate $3 million of low interest, federally funded Qualified Energy Conservation Bond (QECB) funds that would be repaid through operational savings created by the increased energy efficiency of the new mechanical system.

Utilizing this federal funding would allow King County to implement the work in a single project over the course of eighteen months, rather than in the series of smaller projects initially planned over several years in the Major Maintenance program.  Undertaking this work as a series of small projects would substantially increase its cost, result in extended disruptions to Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) operations, and complicate warranty provisions due to the work being completed by multiple contractors.

Funding for this project will allow the County to address this problem in a proactive manner which will reduce  the likelihood of a situation requiring emergency replacement of components.  A proactive approach will also be less disruptive to DAJD operations on an ongoing basis. 

This project would support the King County Strategic Plan’s environmental sustainability goals by reducing the carbon footprint through increased energy efficiency, and the Plan’s economic growth and human potential goals by providing badly needed jobs for the construction sector.  An estimated 30 private sector jobs would be created as a result of this project. 

DAJD, the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, and the Facilities Management Division strongly support the project and its use of the QECB bond funds as a mechanism for accomplishing the work as a single project and saving King County substantial operating costs through increased energy efficiency.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.
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Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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